
 

School Hours 
 7:30am-1:50pm 

 
Wednesday Dismissal 

@ 12:50pm 
 

The building is open  
from 7:00am to 

3:00pm. 

Pillar of the Month:  
April  — All Pillars 

March 18—April 22 
Women in Need Drive 
 
Tuesday, April 9 
SAC meeting 2:30pm 
 
Saturday, April 13 
Relay for Life NHS 4-11pm 
  
Friday, April 19 
Student/Teacher Holiday 
 
Tuesday, April 23 
Interims Issued 
Student v Staff Basketball 
 
Friday, April 26 
PTO GLOW Dance 2-4pm 
Arbor Day pick-up 5-6pm 
 
Tuesday, May 14 
SAC meeting 2:30pm 
 
Friday, May 17 
8th Grade Sea World 
Gradtastic 
 
Friday, May 24 
Last Day for Students / 
Fourth Quarter Ends 

“ H O M E  O F  T H E  F L Y E R S ”  

Fruit Cove Middle School

 “THE PILOT” 

3180 Racetrack Rd 904-547-7880 

April 5,  2024 
Bi-Weekly Newsletter 

Fruit Cove Middle School will inspire in all students  
a passion for lifelong learning, creating educated and  

caring contributors to the world.  

Mission Statement 

Important Dates 

A total solar eclipse—an event that occurs when the moon 
passes between Earth and the sun— will occur on April 
8th. In Northeast Florida, the eclipse will begin at 
approximately 1:48 PM, and will reach its maximum at 
3:05 PM. Due to our geographic location, the sun will be 
about 70% eclipsed at its maximum, which means the sun 
may only appear slightly dimmer than usual. 
Even during a partial eclipse, there are safety concerns for 
students and staff; therefore, schools will not organize 
viewing activities of the solar eclipse. Absences will be excused if parents decide 
to keep their child at home or request early dismissal. 
  
Safety guidelines should be followed if families decide to view the eclipse. 
• Do not look directly into the sun during the solar eclipse, as it could be 

harmful to your vision. 
• Do not look into the sun without proper eye protection. 
• Do not look at the sun through a telescope or binoculars. 
• Do not look at the sun through sunglasses, smoked glasses, or welder's 

glasses. 
• Do not look at the sun through a camera/smart phone. 
  
The only safe method for viewing the solar eclipse is by using special-purpose 
solar filters such as eclipse glasses or hand-held solar viewers. NASA does not 
approve any particular brand of solar viewer as stated on the NASA website. 
  
Suggested Resources 
• 2024 Total Solar Eclipse Safety: https://science.nasa.gov/eclipses/future-

eclipses/eclipse-2024/safety/ 
• 2024 Total Solar Eclipse (NASA):  https://science.nasa.gov/eclipses/future-

eclipses/eclipse-2024/ 
• NASA’s 2024 Total Solar Eclipse Broadcast (NASA):  https://

svs.gsfc.nasa.gov/14520 
• "What is a solar eclipse?" (NASA lesson):  https://mynasadata.larc.nasa.gov/

mini-lessonactivity/what-solar-eclipse 

Solar Eclipse 

https://science.nasa.gov/eclipses/future-eclipses/eclipse-2024/safety/
https://science.nasa.gov/eclipses/future-eclipses/eclipse-2024/safety/
https://science.nasa.gov/eclipses/future-eclipses/eclipse-2024/safety/
https://science.nasa.gov/eclipses/future-eclipses/eclipse-2024/safety/
https://svs.gsfc.nasa.gov/14520
https://svs.gsfc.nasa.gov/14520
https://mynasadata.larc.nasa.gov/mini-lessonactivity/what-solar-eclipse
https://mynasadata.larc.nasa.gov/mini-lessonactivity/what-solar-eclipse


Women in Need Drive 

Make Your Mom Proud! 
 

March 18 - April 22, WEB is working with 2 Men and a Truck to host a supply drive for women in 
need. We are collecting shampoo, soap, baby food, diapers, toothbrushes, toothpaste, socks for 
women and children, lotion, feminine hygiene, new XL twin sheets, and non-perishable food. These 
items will be delivered to women in local shelters on Mother's Day.  Local shelters receiving the 
packages include: The Betty Griffin House, The Hubbard House and The Quigley House. Students 
may bring donations to their first period class. Thank you for your consideration and kindness. Let's 
color the world with kindness this Mother's Day! 

SAC News 

This year’s Relay for Life is 
Saturday, April 13th from 4 pm – 10 
pm at Nease High School.  
 

Watch for more details as we get closer to the 
date about volunteer opportunities. 

  
 

Please go ahead and join our team at  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://secure.acsevents.org/site/STR?
fr_id=106888&pg=team&team_id=2696491 

 

Yearbook News March Students of the Month  

  
 

Congratulations to our March students of the 
Month!  Trustworthiness is the pillar of the month 
and students who exhibit this pillar keep their 
promises, are reliable to their friends and teachers, 
and have high integrity.  
 

6th grade: Kathryn Larson 
7th grade: Adeliene Howarth 
8th grade:  Davis Baldwin 

barb.farbo@stjohns.k12.fl.us
 
If you plan on having your child stay after school for help.
at 2:40. Make sure your child knows how he or she is getting home.
 

https://secure.acsevents.org/site/STR?fr_id=106888&pg=team&team_id=2696491
https://secure.acsevents.org/site/STR?fr_id=106888&pg=team&team_id=2696491
mailto:debbie.doemel@stjohns.k12.fl.us
mailto:barb.farbo@stjohns.k12.fl.us
http://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/wp-content/uploads/2023/11/Parent-Permission-for-Tutoring.pdf


Student v Staff Basketball Skills Contest 
 
Your WEB Team is bringing a fun new event to our school. On Tuesday, April 23, we are 
hosting a student versus staff basketball skills contest. Would you like to see some of your 
favorite teachers complete against our students in a free throw contest, 3-point contest and 
dribbling relays? It is sure to be a fun morning! Save your PBIS points because tickets go 
on sale when we return from spring break. 

WEB News 

Chess Club upcoming 
meeting dates are April 2, 
April 16, April 30 and May 
7 (last meeting).  
 
Only students with a 

completed application and signed permission form 
submitted to Mrs. Bass can attend meetings.  
 
Meeting dates are posted in the Schoology group.  If 
you will not be able to attend a meeting, please send 
a message to Mrs. Bass.  The club has reached 
maximum capacity for this school year.   
 
New membership applications will be available 
in September of the next school year.  

B6 Club upcoming meeting dates 
are April 11, April 25, May 2 & 
May 9 (last meeting).  
 

Only students with a completed 
application and signed permission 
form submitted to Mrs. Bass or Mrs. 

McLaughlin can attend meetings.  
 

Meeting dates are posted in the Schoology group. If 
you will not be able to attend a meeting, please send a 
message to Mrs. Bass or Mrs. McLaughlin.   
 
B6 is a club for 6th, 7th and 8th graders.  The name 
B6 means Be all 6 (of the Character Pillars).  The 
club has reached maximum capacity for this school 
year.  New membership applications will be 
available in September of the next school year.  

Chess Club News B6 News 

The WEB Team and the Art Club are teaming up to help color the community with kindness. 
These groups are holding a FREE tree and shrub sapling give away on Arbor Day, Friday, 
April 26th from 5-6pm. The kids are planting seeds, ordering saplings native to Florida. They 
are even making a special surprise for our guests. Pick up your FREE saplings in the parent 
pick up loop in front of Fruit Cove Middle School and help us color the world with kindness! 

Planting Kindness for Arbor Day 

 
 

Join us for the next SAC meeting,  
Tuesday, April 9 at 2:30p in the Media Center.   

SAC News 



Computer-Adaptive Testing Video 
A comprehensive video explaining Florida’s statewide computer-adaptive testing (CAT) is now available on 
the statewide assessment portal: https://flfast.org/resources/general/florida-statewide-assessments-computer-
adaptive-testing-video. 
This video walks through the different components of how a CAT is designed, how CATs function while a 
student is taking a test, and how adaptive tests are scored. 
Please note: this video describes the functionality of current FAST and B.E.S.T. EOC assessments and next 
year’s Science and Social Studies assessments when they are fully adaptive. For more information about this 
year’s Science and Social Studies assessments, please see the CAT FAQ. 

 
The April and May testing calendars are available on the website:  

 

Testing News 

Guidance News 

 

https://flfast.org/resources/general/florida-statewide-assessments-computer-adaptive-testing-video
https://flfast.org/resources/general/florida-statewide-assessments-computer-adaptive-testing-video
https://www.fldoe.org/core/fileparse.php/20102/urlt/CompAdaptTestFAQ.pdf


Library News  

Welcome to the 2023/2024 School Year! 
Hours: 7:10am—1:50pm Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 

7:10am—12:50pm  Wednesday 
 

Jennifer Jaeger, Media Specialist 
Vicki Barfoot, Media Aide 

 

Please check the Media Center homepage for updates! 
 
 

Students may check out three books at a time and keep them for two weeks. Overdue book notices are sent by 
email every Wednesday at 9:00am. There are no overdue fees, however, students who lose or damage a book 
are responsible for the cost of the item. Payments can be made using these links to SchoolPay: $10 for 
paperback books, $20 for hard cover books. These links are also available on the Media Center website. 
Make sure to include your student’s name when paying! 
 
 

 
Parents who wish to restrict titles their child may check out in the school library should complete the form 
linked below and return it to your child's teacher or the media center.  This link is also available on the media 
center homepage.  No form is necessary if there are to be no restrictions.  
 

Library Book Access Form  
 

All library books are due on Friday, May 10 

School Website 

<http://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us> 
Visit often for up-to-date information about our school! 

 

 Check out our Instagram Pages @ FCMSWEB and @FruitCove_Flyers 
 

Don’t forget to check the Peachjar for eflyers about community events. 
 

The April and May testing calendars are available on the website:  
 

https://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/testing/ 

Important Attendance Information! 

All absence notes or online attendance submissions MUST be submitted within 48 hours of your student’s 
return to school following an absence.  Notes or submissions received after the 48-hour window will not be 
accepted, and the absence will remain unexcused.  8th grade parents – please keep this in mind as more than 
15 unexcused absences in the school year will disqualify your student for the SeaWorld 8th Grade Behavior 
Reward Field Trip. 
 

Still have questions?  Please contact Ginny Michalski at ginny.michalski@stjohns.k12.fl.us 

PBIS Rewards is a schoolwide management system that assists our school with 
Positive Behavior Interventions and Support.  This platform makes it easy to 
continuously recognize students for meeting and exceeding behavior expectations 
from anywhere in the school!  We love using PBIS and are looking for your help to 

stock our school store using the Amazon Wish List below!  
 

https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/12ZC1TLXAE366?ref_=wl_share 

PBIS Wish List 

https://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/media/
https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/media/wp-content/uploads/sites/127/2022/08/2021-updated-individual-library-pln-Update8-8-22.pdf
https://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/testing/
mailto:ginny.michalski@stjohns.k12.fl.us
https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/12ZC1TLXAE366?ref_=wl_share
https://www.schoolpay.com/pay/for/Media--LostDamaged-Paperback-book/Sb0o9JA
https://www.schoolpay.com/pay/for/Media--LostDamaged-Hardcover-book/SdgauXi






 



PTO NEWS 



 




